
Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
April 12, 2017, 7:00 PM

Call to Order:

Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, April 12, 2017, at the front clubhouse. President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, Secretary Viera, Treasurer Rodriguez, Director Pope, Director Koplar. 

Approval of March 8, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes
Secretary Viera read the minutes from the board meeting held on March 8, 2017, there were no changes or questions. A motion was made by Treasurer Rodriguez to accept the minutes of March 8, 2017 as read. Seconded by Secretary Flores, all in favor, motion carried. 

Treasurer Report
Treasurer Rodriguez went over the Treasurer Report for the month of April, 2017. Treasurer Rodriguez went over all the accounts. He spoke of transferring $571.00 due to the Activities area not having its own card. He will go to the bank to get an card to be used by Activities only. The total amount after transactions was $20,959.27. A motion was made by President Pro -Temp Marley to accept the report as read, Seconded by Secretary Viera. All in favor, motion carried. 

Activities Committee Update
.Director Pope went over the activities for the month of May. She noted that Domino and Games may be cancelled due to Carlos Mercado being in the hospital. A motion was made to accept Activity Report as stated by Treasurer Rodriguez. Seconded by Secretary Viera. All in favor, motion carried.
Agenda Items
1.	During Board of Directors Meetings, no interruptions from the floor will be addressed unless the  item is on the agenda.
2.	The new rental agreement (LTA) was discussed. President Pro Temp Marley went over the agreed amounts, those being: Year 1, 32.5%, Year 2, 3.50% and Year 3, 3.75%. ELS also agreed that in return for rent increase multiple repairs in infrastructure will be done. Documents to follow and will be discussed in our next Board Meeting.
3.	A property manager’s write up will be added to the newsletter starting May, 2017. He will go over incidents happening and other items that affect the community. The newsletter pitch size will be increased and the monthly event calendar will now be in a separate page. This will leave an additional page for the increasing advertising ads.
4.	The review of our accounting records was discussed, no decision was made.
5.	Recommendation was made by Secretary Viera to have Bylaws rewritten in layman’s language and completed. No decision was made.
6.	Making checks or money orders for membership and other transactions a requirement was discussed, however, no motion was made and President Pro Temp Marley suggested checks or money orders would be prefer, however, Treasurer Rodriguez said if cash came in that it would not be turned away.  Cash transactions will continue to be the norm.
7.	Anonymous notes via the Suggestion box were discussed, President Pro Temp Marley felt this was not something to be discussed further. 
8.	The HOA printer problem was discussed. Albert Erhman promised to give us a cartridge he has at home that fits our printer. Research would be done this month before a printer is purchased. Albert to check the printer to see if he could see what’s wrong. No decision was made.
9.	The discussion of the Bylaws was brought up again. Mary Rivera said that the Bylaws amendments were approved in the minutes sometime last year. No one seems to know where a previous copy of the Bylaws  can be found. The current copy is incomplete and has not been finalized.
10.	A note from the Suggestion Box was read. The note was not signed, but it was making allegations of certain practices taking place on the Board. The Board is being harassed by derogatory comments made by some residents who have never attempted to approach or speak to the board regarding their allegations. 
11.	A resident brought up the issue of members not attending Board meetings. Issued was discussed and an explanation of a plan in the works was given. 
12.	President Pro Temp Marley bought up the signage being offered by ELS for the Vet Wall. The offer was not received well by one of the residents. Item was discussed and the vets will assign a rep that will take up the pending matter with the park manager.
13.	The association will sponsored the upcoming meeting on May 27th from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm. Funds to sponsor this event will come from the Activities budget for May, 2017.
14.	Board Director Daniel Flores resigns from the Board due to the allegations and comments made by a resident via the Suggestion Box.
15.	With the resignation of Daniel Flores we will need to nominate a new Director. A motion was made by Treasurer Rodriguez to nominate Lucy Mejias to become a director on the Board. Seconded by Secretary Viera. All in favor, motion carried. 
16.	Planning for a Town Hall meeting will be discussed in the next Board meeting being held on May 10, 2017.

President Pro Temp Marley made a motion to adjourned meeting, all favor motion carried.

Meeting Adjourned  at 8:17 p.m.



